
Auckland Council District Plan  
(Manukau & Papakura Section)

Notice of Requirement a new designation for the 
Redoubt Road-Mill Road Corridor Project

Notice of Requirement

Auckland Council has received a notice of a requirement from 
Auckland Transport, as the Requiring Authority, for realignment, 
widening and improvements to the Redoubt Road-Mill 
Road Corridor Project described as “construction, operation, 
maintenance and improvements to the existing Redoubt Road, 
Mill Road and associated road connections” in Manukau and 
Papakura, Auckland.

The purpose of the designation is to enable the Requiring 
Authority to widen and upgrade the Redoubt Road-Mill Road 
Corridor.  The public works are required in order to provide 
future corridor capacity to support growth identified within 
the Takanini and wider southern area and provide an alternate 
north/south corridor to State Highway 1.

Place to view notice of requirement application 

The notice of requirement, plans showing the precise extent 
of the requirement, assessment of environmental effects and 
other background information may be inspected online at 
http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/EN/planspoliciesprojects/
plansstrategies/DistrictRegionalPlans/manukaucitydistrictplan/
planchanges/Pages/planamendment76.aspx

Alternatively, all this information can be viewed during business 
hours at:

• Manukau Service Centre, 4 Osterley Way, Manukau
• Papakura Service Centre, 35 Coles Crescent, Papakura 

Please phone Vrinda Moghe, Planning South, on 09 890 8481  
if you have any questions about the notice of requirement.

Submissions close on 26 May 2015

Making a submission on the notice of requirement 

Any person or organisation may make a submission on the 
notice of requirement. 

Your submission must be in the format outlined in the RMA 
– Regulations, Form 21. You can print submission forms that 
follow this format from  
http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/EN/planspoliciesprojects/
plansstrategies/DistrictRegionalPlans/districtplansubmissions  
(scroll down to - submission on a notice of requirement) or 
obtain these from the places listed above. 

When making a submission on the notice of requirement, 
please reference “Plan Amendment 76 (Manukau section) or 
Plan Amendment 49 (Papakura section)” and send it to one of 
the following:

• Post: Auckland Council, Plans and Places - Planning South, 
Private Bag 92300, Auckland 1142, Attention: Planning 
Technician, or

• Online: by following the above link on the council website, or
• Email: your submission to  

dpsouthsubmissions@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; or 
• Lodge your submission in person at Auckland Council, 

Manukau Service Centre or Papakura Service Centre 

You must also serve a copy of your submission(s) on the notice 
of requirement on the Auckland Transport (Requiring Authority), 
at the address below, as soon as is reasonably practicable after 
serving your submission on the council.
Address for service

Auckland Transport
Attn: Richard Black – Principal Planner
Private Bag 92250
Auckland  1142

Notification date:  17 April 2015

Penny Pirrit 
Manager Plans and Places
Auckland Council

Find out more:  
phone 09 301 0101 or visit  
aucklandcouncil.govt.nz

The Resource Management Act 1991


